
Newsletter

Message from the Deputy Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

Mrs Pettman, Mr Hunt and our lucky Mandarin 
students continue their Chinese adventure.  We 
are kept updated with regular pictures and it is 
clear that they are all having the experience of a 
life time!  

I am finishing this week’s newsletter late as I 
wanted to be able to comment on the success of 
this year’s school production of Sister Act, last 
night.  What a fabulous show!  We are so proud of 
all of the cast and production crew who put on a 
great show for parents and friends of the school.  
Particular thanks to Mr Walsh and Mr McDonough 
for all the work they have put into rehearsals to 
make the show the spectacle that it was! 

It has been good to welcome our year 10 pupils 
back into school this week after their work 
experience.  In most subjects they are receiving 
their mock exam results and parents will be sent 
their end of year progress reports at the end of 
next week.  For them, this is where the hard work 
really begins as they embark on their final year 
and preparation for their GCSEs.  We have every 
confidence in this year group but elite attendance 
will be key to their ultimate success.  I challenge 
each and every one of our year 10 to achieve over 
95% attendance throughout the whole of year 11!

The opportunities for our students in Art, Design & 
Technology are unending, with three more trips 
out of school this week.  On Monday our year 8 
robotics club entered a competition held at 
Finham Park 2 where they brought home the 
trophy for the Best Design Award. Congratulations 
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to our competitors!

On Tuesday, a group of year 10 students attended 

a STEM competition event at Warwick University. 

No one knew quite what to expect as we had not 

taken part in the event before, but out of 14 

competing schools Meadow Park’s teams placed 

3rd and 5th and the pupils who took part enjoyed 

the event so much they want to go back again 

next year!  Sadly, they will have left us by then, so 

it will be up to the new year 10 students to try to 

beat their achievements next year.  You can read 

more about these two exciting events later in this 

newsletter.

This week we have sent out a letter to all parents 

with details of the end of term arrangements.  Mrs 

Pettman will be back from China just in time for 

Sports Day, next Thursday, which I know is her 

personal favourite day of the year.  The weather 

looks set to be on our side, but a reminder that we 

will all be out on the field all day, so please ensure 

the students bring plenty of drinks, sun cream and 

hats will be required!

With best wishes

Ms Lawrence

Deputy Headteacher







Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Frederick

Nirel

Fahmeedah

Montasir

Kacey





Mr Kandola and the PE Department



Mr Perris

Enrichment Co-ordinator













On Thursday 3rd July our Year 12 students spent the day at Coventry University. During the day the 

students had a tour of the university campus and took part in two

masterclasses. Students saw the medical facilities that the university has – including wards and an 

ambulance with hospital grade equipment, where university students were treating high tech dummy 

patients. The tour also included the engineering building, sports facilities and the library, as well as 

the student hub.

The first of the masterclasses was ‘The Trading Floor’ which introduced the students to the world of 

trading stocks and shares. They were able to experience this career first hand through a stock 

exchange simulation activity, where the students were given a virtual million pounds to trade on the 

virtual stock exchange by using news articles to help them decided which shares to buy and when to 

sell. The second of the master classes was ‘Fashion Illustration x Fine Art: Dress Up & Draw’ where 

a student per group dressed up in clothing made by Coventry University fashion students and then 

they were drawn by their peers using several techniques including continuous line drawing, texture 

and shading. This visit has helped to raise aspirations by opening student eyes to the benefits of 

attending university and the possible careers that studying a degree can lead to.

Miss Yates

Head of Stellae House







Geography Fieldtrip

Our Year 10 students recently took part in a highly successful Geography fieldwork trip to 

Birmingham as part of their GCSE course. The focus of the day was urban regeneration, and 

students explored key areas such as Centenary Square, and the Bullring. They collected primary 

data through environmental quality surveys, pedestrian counts, and land use mapping, gaining 

hands-on experience of fieldwork techniques. Throughout the day, students demonstrated excellent 

behaviour, curiosity, and teamwork.

Mr Walker

Curriculum Leader for Humanities

Mrs Maclean

Curriculum Leader for Art, Design and Technology









The online world is difficult to navigate, and mistakes will happen. When they do, it is 

important that as a parent you are ready. 

1. Stay Calm - If your child tells you about something that they have done wrong online, 

then try to stay calm and listen. 

2. Be Honest - You may not know how to solve the issue but tell them you will help them 

work it out. 

3. Solve It Together - Try and resolve the problem together to help your child learn and 

understand what went wrong. This will also develop their digital literacy skills.  You 

should also take the opportunity to review/set up any available parental controls.

4. Help and Support - If you feel like you may need support from an external organisation, 

then Parent Zone have listed some of the different organisations available: 

https://parentzone.org.uk/article/help-and-support

5. Further information: https://www.brightcanary.io/what-todo-when-your-child-

sendsinappropriate-things/

Stay Safe and have a good weekend!

Mr Rule 

Child Protection Officer 

& Senior Pastoral Support Manager

https://parentzone.org.uk/article/help-and-support
https://www.brightcanary.io/what-todo-when-your-child-sendsinappropriate-things/




As a reminder, we’re using #easyfundraising to help raise money for 
Finham Park Multi Academy Trust in 2025. To get involved, sign up and 
shop via the easyfundraising website or App with over 8,000 retailers. 

You’ll raise free donations for us as you shop online at no extra cost! All the 
big names including eBay, Tesco, John Lewis & Partners, TUI, and many 
more will donate. We’ll be so grateful for your donations! Plus, sign up 

today and we could win a £500 donation: 
https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/finham-park-multi-academy-

trust/9iw43f/c2s/ahT9IaEN/CE946/facebook/

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fjoin.easyfundraising.org.uk%2ffinham-park-multi-academy-trust%2f9iw43f%2fc2s%2fahT9IaEN%2fCE946%2ffacebook%2f&c=E,1,Mxrv9AaHyAij5UILSXTnUHY7B63GSjHphb3RhNvj6hKO7R8UvCwKlY1dZNW-6TABB2AfpMZWf-OV5vc1J4-LbjhSg0nw7EAwDtiVcfHc_adBOxY,&typo=1&ancr_add=1







